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Memo
April 4, 2007

To:
Robert Paul

Deputy County Counsel

From:
John McDowell

Deputy Planning Director

As requested, the Conservation, Development and Planning Department has conducted a California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) evaluation of the proposed ordinance (Chapter 2.102) of the Napa County Code creating the Napa County Housing Commission.

In accordance with Napa County’s Local Procedures for Implementing the California Environmental Quality Act, the Director of Conservation, Development and Planning has determined that the proposed ordinance does not meet the definition of a “project” as defined by Section 15378 of the State CEQA Guidelines.  The action before the Board of Supervisors consists of creating a commission to make recommendations on matters the come before the Napa County Housing Authority.  The Board’s act of creating the commission has no possibility of resulting in a physical change to the environment, and therefore the action is not considered a project under CEQA.  No additional CEQA evaluation is required.

Please contact me if you have and questions or comments.



